

November 2009 Edition



Mottled Duck coming in for a landing.

BAS MEETING MINUTE, OCTOBER 14, 2009 HOBBYTOWN USA LONGMONT, CO.

President Greg Hine called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. Greg asked for a motion to accept last months meeting minutes as they appeared in the last newsletter. Motion to accept by Al Coelho with a second by Jeff Campbell. Motion voted and passed.

TREASURE REPORT-- In the absence of Treasure Ken Jochim President Greg Hine gave a report of the clubs finances.

1ST VICE PRESIDENT-- Augie Bruno reported the club membership is at 106 members.

2ND VICE PRESIDENT-- Tony Kilwein stated all wasp nests he could find have been destroyed.

OLD BUSINESS-- Rich Anderson asked the float flyers winter hrs. be changed to start at 10:00 am. Float flyers in attendance agreed. Greg thanked Mike G., Charlie M & mower, Rudy G., Dean E., Rich A., Dick M., Joe S., Al C., Augie B. for their help on the field workday on October 3rd.

Also thanked Tony K for taking care of the wasp problem. Greg stated he attended the City of Boulder planning committee meeting. He reported no apparent problems with the city at this time.

NEW BUSINESS-- Greg has E-mailed Matt C. on our future agreement with the city, Will try to get a multi-year contract for the future. Greg stated the city will be working near the flying field this Saturday Oct. 17 and for anyone flying to give the workers as much room as possible. Rich Anderson made a motion to not increase dues for the coming year. Greg Hine made a second to the motion. Vote was taken and passed. Augie B. stated club members will be issued new keys for the field gate in the coming year. A discussion was held on the condition of the taxi way and the pit area. They are in need of repair. It was decided to address this problem next spring.. A reminder was aiven by Grea H. the next meeting which is in November is the time for the nominations for the club officers for the upcoming year. Motion to adjourn by Mike G. with a second by Tony K. Motion voted and passed. Meeting Adjourned.

SHOW AND TELL--Boris S. displayed a stabilizer and rudder he is building for a sport model which he is using a combo of balsa wood and carbon-fiber for frame construction.. This makes for a very light and strong structure. Boris' excellent craftsmanship has a lot to do with this type of construction being successful.

Respectfully submitted Rudy Glick.

Cluster bombing from B-52s is very, very accurate. The bombs are guaranteed to always hit the ground.

Newsletter Title Page 2

President, Greg Hine, 303-449-9966 greghine@gmail.com

1st Vice President, Augie Bruno, 970-532-0201 augiebruno@comcast.net Memberships

2nd Vice President, Tony Kilwen, 303-438-8500, kilweint@msn.com, Safety Officer.

Secretary, Rudy Glick, 970-587-2843, rudy_g@q.com

Treasurer, Ken Jochim, 303-444-3206, kjjochim@aol.com

Webmaster, Mike Gulizia, 303-651-0508, Mag1046@comcast.net

Newsletter, Editor, Ken Miller, 303-776-4417 RockyTopKJM@msn.com

INSTRUCTORS LISTING

 Tony Kilwein
 303-438-8500 Futaba

 Wendell Wickstrom
 303-494-9324 Airtronics

 Ken Jochim
 303-444-3206 JR

 James Mack
 303-704-5464 Futaba

Notice

George Eisenberg, a long time member of BAS, passed away on October 7th and we give our condolences to his wife Bonnie. On October 27th three of our club members went over to visit with Bonnie and at her request helped clear out some of George's airplane "stuff". Some of the items were just throw away, some are to be given away and some she would like to see if we could auction or sell. The items to be given away will be brought to the November club meeting so if you would like to have an opportunity to look over and pick up some free "stuff" be sure to show up. Also the items that we would like to auction or sell for Bonnie are collector type airplane kits from Guillow, Sterling, Comet, SIG, Tern Aero and Easy Build. In order to help Bonnie get a few dollars from these kits (some are still new in the wrapper) we would ask that they start with a minimum of \$5.00 each; so bring a few bucks, run up the bid a few dollars and take one or two back home with you. Come on out and let's have a great meeting.

Club DVD Library

The Club DVD library is open:

You can request a title via e-mail and pick it up at the club meeting. Don't miss *Tucson Aerobatic Shootout*, the best R/C video of all times! Please feel free to e-mail me your suggestions regarding the new DVD's to add to the library. 303-530-2063
Boris Sergeev, bsergeev@excite.com

CLASSIFIEDS

Submit any classified requests to Ken Miller, RockyTopKJM@msn.com Classifieds are free to club members.

YELLOW PAGES

Skip Miller Models, 2100 Emerald Road Boulder. 303-442-6454 http://www.skipmillermodels.com

Action Hobbies, 1477 Carr St. Lakewood, 303-233-6275

Heliport Hobbies,1400 W.70th St. Denver. 303-430-8828

Don's Hobbies, 815 10th St. Greeley, 970-353-3115

Things with Wings, 6268 West 10th Street #2 Greeley 970-352-1067

Hobby Town, 6815 West 88th Ave. Westminster, 303-431-0482

Hobby Town, 1935 Main St. Longmont. 303-774-1557

See Web Page for Event Listings www.boulderaero.org

Members Birthdays in November

lugio Bruno

Lucas Crockett

Augie Bruno

David Hitch

Bryan Stoltz

Michael Morter

Allen Bishop

NOTICE

BAS Meeting, November 11 th Hobby Town USA at 6:30 pm